
‘Where’s all the news on “Ministers and Churches?” 

Sorry, we cannot print what we do not know. Pastors, 

can you help us by sending in your Church news, plans 

for meetings, etc. We print the news. We do not make 

it up. 

Rev. L. K. Mullen and Brother Cedric Landers will 

begin special services at Barker’s point with Pastor N. E. 

Trafton, on January 31. Services will conclude on February 

11; 

The foundation is laid and work is continuing on a 

new church building in Liverpool, N. S. under the leader- 

ship of Rev. Ole Kent. Services are being carried on 

currently in a barber shop, made available by the kind- 

ness of the owner. Brother Kent says, “We can jam 

fifty into the barber shop, but that’s all. We desperately 

need a church building.” Prayer meetings are being held 

in the home of Brother and Sister Kent. Brother Kent 

would appreciate hearing from our people. Write him: 

Box 811, Liverpool, N. S. 

An all-time-high attendance of 162 was made at the 

Saint John Church Sunday School on Sunday, December 

24. Congratulations, Saint John! 

A capacity congregation enjoyed a blessed New Year’s 

Eve service at the Houlton Reformed Baptist Church. 

Assisting Pastor Webb in the service were Lic. Sheila 

Graham, Rev. L. H. Hicks, and Rev. L. K. Mullen. Solos, 

duets, instrumental numbers, and special singing by the 

choir under the direction of Don Harding, contributed 

greatly to the spirit and the success of the service. 

Pastors, please take the initiative in encouraging a 

record response to The King’s Highway Subscription Cam- 

paign during the month of January. The Highway needs 

the support of every subscriber as well as 200 new sub- 

scribers. 

REV. E. W. TOKLEY'S FATHER PASSES 

Rev. E. W. Tokley flew to London, England, on Tues- 

day, January 2, to attend the funeral of his father who 

passed away suddenly on December 29. Brother Tokley 

plans to be away for two weeks. To him and his family 

we wish to express sincere sympathy at this time. 

SHEILA GRAHAM'S SLATE 

January 7-28 — Beals, Maine 

February 7-18 — Woods Harbour, N. S. 

March 4-25 — Marysville, N. B. 

April 8-22 — Black’s Harbour, N. B. 

May 6-13 — Summerside, P.E.I 

May 22-27 — Saint John, N. B. 

NOTICE 

We would like to call your attention to a motion 

passed in the Alliance July 3, 1959, and recorded on page 

seventeen of the minutes of that year. 

“Motion that those holding lots on the grounds must 

build thereon within three years or release the lot.” 

If those who have held lots for three years or more 

do not build, or notify us that they intend to in the 

near future, we will be of the opinion that they have no 

further interest in building, and the lots will be re- 

allocated. 

‘We would appreciate your co-operation in this matter 

as the lot situation at Beulah Camp is becoming a problem. 

Chairman of the lot committee 

Rev. R. G. Morehouse 

Sandford, N. S. 

DEATHS 

Frank Beal of North Head, Grand Manan, passed away 

on July 28. Surviving are his wife, one daughter, Mrs. 

Herbert Lambert (Faith), and one brother, Ralph Beal. 

A large funeral service was held from the home, con- 

ducted by Rev. J. A. MacKenzie, assisted by Rev. Ronald 

Madden. 

EDITOR'S NOTE: 

For a time at least, each issue of The Highway will 

carry a brief item taken from that same issue twenty- 

five years ago. If the items prove of interest to our readers 

they will be continued. It will not always be possible to 

find material of general interest, but this will be our 

ultimate purpose with each selection. If we print some- 

thing that you wrote twenty-five years ago, please accept 

our choice with grace! 

FROM THE KING'S HIGHWAY 

—TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO! 

Dear Young People: 

Greetings to my friends at home. I desire to give 

my testimony at this time. During the months of July 

and August I held meetings in a school house and worked 

on a farm in Quebec. During that time and since I have 

felt the burden of David Livingstone’s prayer, ‘Lord, 

grant me strength to suffer and willingness to serve.” 

Jesus said in reference to His life, “I lay down my 

life for the sheep. And other sheep I have, which are 

not of this fold; them also I must bring . . . no man 

taketh my life from me, but I lay it down of myself. 

I have power to lay it down and I have power to take it 

again.” 

The past years have been mainly occupied in studying 

lessons, sometimes succeeding, sometimes not. In life’s 

great lessons I ever will be a student. The Incarnate Word 

is my teacher, the Written Word my text, and the Glory 

of God my objective. Some lessons to learn are as follows: 

In finding life we must lose it; in giving light me must 

be consumed, and to be good leaders we must be good 

followers. These lessons are elementary but with the 

Holy Ghost sanctifying, giving direction, dimensions and 

power, life must be fruitful in soul winning. 

The above is the expression of my soul. If I know 

my own heart there are no reserves there, but on the 

contrary the single ambition of my life is to glorify God 

and help my fellow men. 

Yours for souls, 

Adelbert D. Cann 

PAUL MULLEN’S SLATE 

January 29-February 4 — Moncton, N. B. 

February 7-18 — Port Maitland, N. S. 

February 25 — Open 

February 28-March 11-— Toronto, Ont. (Nazarene, Main St.) 

March 12-18 — Youngstown, Ohio (Nazarene, First) 

March 25 — Open 

March 28-April 8 — Flushing, N. Y. (Nazarene, First) 

April 11-22 — London, Ontario (Nazarene) 

April 29 — Open 

CEDRIC LANDER’S SLATE 

Marysville, N. B. — March 4-25 

Black’s Harbour, N. B. — April 8-22 

Hartland, N. B. — April 29-May 13 

Awego, N. Y. (Nazarene) — May 16-27 

Elmira, N. Y. (Nazarene) — May 13-June 10 

The King’s Highway


